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Memorandum 
 

To:   Public Safety Commission 

From:   Reserve Officer Mike Stark 

Date:   April 4, 2022 

RE:   Volunteers in Policing (VIP) – February Hours and Activities 

 

The VIP’s contributed the following hours of service: 

  

February 2022 – 413.3 hours of service 

Year-to-date 2021—728.8 hours of service 

 

YTD through the month of February, the VIP’s provided the below services and volunteered the 

below hours: 

 

 
 

SERVICES 2022 TOTAL

Cites 18

Warnings 3

Graffiti 15

Parks/Parkettes 469

School/day care 830

Senior Centers 205

Misc Patrols 848

Vac check 73

Court / DA 29

Probation Run 4

Inglewood Run 1

Subpoenas 23

Downtown Court 0

Deliveries 2

Traffic Control 0

Crossing Guard 11

Citizen Assist 0

Foot Patrol 0

Pier 0

TOTAL 2531

NAME VIP 2022 Total

Stimson, Jeni 37 50.5

Fox, Jeannie 47 143.0

Bartz, Richard 55 35.5

Rengo, Susan 57 143.5

Campbell, David 59 53.5

Carr, Ken 69 0.0

Mainwaring, James 70 20.0

Tatum, Cliff 72 54.0

Rotberg, Sheldon 73 61.0

Shigio, Rick 78 44.3

Sewell, Bill 80 28.0

Franko, Avi 81 46.5

Weinstein, Laurence 82 32.5

(Name) # 0.0

(Name) # 0.0

(Name) # 0.0

(Name) # 0.0

Sims, Becky 100 0.0

Durham, Judy 103 1.5

Switzer, Dawn 104 15.0

(Name) # 0.0

TOTAL 728.8
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In January, Dawn Switzer returned to the Police Department as a VIP, following her long career 

with the Department.  Dawn has returned to work with the Cold Case Team as a Crime Analyst.   
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